SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at Ash House Hotel, Ash, Nr Martock on Wednesday 18th January 2017.

Present:  
   A Downing (Chairman); A Harker; G Morris; Mrs F Norman; R Smyth; Ms E Waller; 
 
   G Winter; R Yadav
In Attendance:   G Crawley (Representing Ms H Elliott), Mrs Y Lamb (Engagement Officer), 
    M Lennox (Chief Officer), Mrs M Pennington (Administration Officer), 
    and N Woollcombe-Adams (Secretary)
1. Apologies for Absence – Ms H Elliott and P Whitaker 
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. CCA Report – RS agreed to do this.
4. Minutes of the Last Meeting – Agreed as a correct record of the proceedings.
5. Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Last Meeting – 

a) Item 8 – Nothing more to report on the topic of Gluten Free, although there was a feeling that many GPs would continue to prescribe.
b) Item 12b – The Taunton relocations were still proceeding.
6. Matters Arising from the Executive Meeting of 13.12.16 – 

a) Item 3 – Noted that the special levy had now been paid, but that the Judicial Review had been postponed from February to March.
b) Item 5 – The South West Minor Ailments Project was now on “life support” following the departure of Marina Muirhead. The position across the UK was varied and frustrating. PSNC were continuing to press for a national scheme.
c) Item 7 – Digital Training – YL and ML were preparing a digital delivery program with a view to getting funding from the CCG to advance it. The Committee agreed that this was a positive course of action.
7. Correspondence – 

The Committee noted that the CCA had appointed Neil Kyle to replace Lynda Coles. It was agreed that NWA should contact Neil to advise him of dates for this year’s committee meetings, and let him have a copy of a recent agenda. ML felt that a CCA peer would be appropriate and GW agreed to undertake this role. AD advised that he also would be contacting Neil.

8. PSNC Regional Meeting – 

The meeting looked at ways in which the South West LPCs could work more closely together. It was noted that Somerset, Avon, Devon and Cornwall LPCs would be promoting a proposed charter. Clinical Senates are now on this agenda, with a view to them having Community Pharmacy representatives.

9. Provider Company – 

There was no longer an immediate imperative and it was noted that the £10,000 costs, which had been set aside for this project had gone to PSNC to help fund the Judicial Review. The importance of the company for the implementation of Urgent Care had also been removed. The onus was now on Michael Bainbridge (CCG) to clarify the position with regard to Urgent Care. A new specification would be needed, but notwithstanding this, it was felt that the work done to date would be valuable and not wasted.

ML had met with the GP Provider Company to assess the scope of joint working which they had welcomed. This gives a second string to the Provider Company bow should this prove necessary.

10. Clinical Senate Assembly LPC Nomination – 

This commitment was likely to be for two days per year, the purpose being to support Mark Stone (Council Member representing Community Pharmacy). EJW expressed an interest in the role, and the Committee agreed that she would nominate herself via the Clinical Senate website, get in touch with Mark Stone and feed back to the Executive Meeting.
11. Independent Review of Pharmacy Clinical Services (Murray Review) – 

The main recommendations were:

a) Engage with digital issues.

b) New models of care eg Vanguard.

c) Overcoming barriers.

It was agreed that all Members should read and digest the summary of this report, which was on the PSNC website.

12. Treasurer’s Report – 

£75,000 remained in the bank account, having paid the PSNC’s Special Levy. It was noted that there were some smaller debts outstanding which were being pursued. Annual budget should be an agenda item for the next meeting.

13. Update on Engagement Events – 

The response had been poor, and it had been agreed to cancel the Yeovil event. It was felt that better communication was required with the possibility of having more accessible venues. The Communications Group needed to meet to discuss this at the March Committee meeting. Having consolidated the Taunton and Yeovil events to 24.1.17 in Taunton, to date there were 34 Contractors and 10 Committee/Officers due to attend. 
Alison Nation would be speaking on Digital Arrangements and YL and ML would each present a theme. AH agreed to present an item on Healthy Living Pharmacies, and RS and AD each agreed to do similar on Respiratory Issues and NUMSAS respectively. The presentations would last for 110 minutes with 20 minutes for questions and answers.

14.Chief Officer’s Update – 

a) LPN – Is formulating a workforce plan for Avon, Devon, Cornwall and Somerset. This recruitment plan is to draw health professionals into the South West. A possible link with Northern Ireland universities (where there was an oversupply of pharmacy graduates) was being looked into. It was noted that there was already a requirement for an additional 75 pharmacists in the South West region as well as pharmacists possibly being moved from Community Pharmacy to GP surgeries.
b) Pharmacy Integration Fund – There was £42,000,000 in the fund which could be accessed by the LPN. ML agreed to liaise with David Bearman to work with NHS England with a view to releasing funds to Community Pharmacy locally. It was noted that money was being taken out of this fund to finance pharmacists working in GP practices, with the consequent effect on Community Pharmacy. It was felt that the LPC had no option but to live and work with this.
c) Health Checks – Had produced £75,000 for Community Pharmacy in Somerset.
d) Flu – A problem had been noted with some Contractors not recording SCC staff in an appropriate time scale on Pharmoutcomes. This problem was restricted to four or five Contractors.
e) EHC – Noted that ages were being incorrectly recorded in some instances, which YL would be investigating and issuing appropriate advice.
f) Stop Smoking – The report on the future of this is at present embargoed, but SCC are likely to present their future requirements very shortly.
14. Health and Well Being Board – 

NWA updated the Committee on the recent meeting which had included the Somerset STP, Better Care Fund and the updating of the Somerset PNA. It was noted that some lay members of the HWB had expressed concerns at the proposed cut in funding nationally to Community Pharmacy.

15. Application Sub Committee – Nothing to report.
16. Date and Place of Future Meetings – 

a) Executive – Tuesday 21st February 2017 at The Nags Head, Thornfalcon at 7.15pm.
b) Full Committee – 8th March, 10th May, 19th July, 13th September, and 15th November 2017. These would all take place at Ash House Hotel, Ash, Near Martock, starting at 9.30am, unless advised to the contrary.
17. Any Other Business – 

a) Media Training – Agreed that ML and YL should attend the next PSNC Media Training event.
b) RY advised that he would be leaving the Glastonbury Pharmacy, but would like to continue as a Member of the LPC. The Committee welcomed this, but he was advised that for this to happen he would need to get his new Independent Somerset employer to write to the Committee advising that RY was their nominee to Somerset LPC.
c) Healthy Living Pharmacy – Agreed that the HEE and CPPE links to HLP should be put on the LPC website. It was felt that £250 for training/presentation was excessive.
d) Noted that NHSE would not be funding any Minor Ailment Schemes after 1.4.17.
